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SUBJECT: Licensure Exam Pass Rates 

PROPOSED COMMITTEE ACTION 

For information 

AUTHORITY FOR BOARD OF GOVERNORS ACTION 

Article IX, Section 7, Florida Constitution 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

At the June 29, 2022 Strategic Planning Committee meeting, the Board received an 
update on institutional performance on licensure exam pass rates as reported in the 
2022 accountability plans.  In response to this information, Board of Governors Chair 
Brian Lamb requested performance improvement plans and information on student 
outcomes at programs with pass rates below the established benchmarks.  Florida A&M 
University, Florida Atlantic University, and the University of South Florida had programs 
with licensure pass rates below the established benchmarks.  Board staff requested that 
these institutions provide more detailed information on licensure pass rates, loan 
information for students who enter the nursing, law, and physical therapy programs, and 
performance improvement plans for the programs below the established benchmarks. 

Ms. Emily Sikes, Assistant Vice Chancellor for Strategic Initiatives and Economic 
Development, will provide an overview of the institutional responses. 

Supporting Documentation Included: University Improvement Plans 
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